Devon Cricket Board Coaches’ Association Report 2008-09

2008 has been another very busy and successful year for the DCB Coaches’ Association.  After a flying start with 18 coaches attending the National Conference, 6 ECB Workshops were run, for the first time and coaches who attended then took the Club Coach Award assessment in March. In the autumn, UKCC1 courses were run in the north and west, with the west course seeing Evans, Weston and Mears back together for the first time in three years! A UKCC2 course was also held in Exeter. Due to its success and due to the demand from clubs and coaches, another course is being held in early 2009.

At the AGM in December, your Treasurer/Secretary and Chairman were unfortunately re-elected. After the AGM an excellent small-sided games/drills workshop was run best remembered for John Gush’s one handed running catch! During the summer, John along with David Bayliss were ECB invited guests to watch the England v New Zealand one day international in Bristol, but David was unfortunately unable to attend. Along with Adam Parker they were nominated, by Devon, for the prestigious Sky Sports Coach Reward and Recognition scheme.

We eventually got the South Devon Coaches Association off the ground and our thanks to Jim Parker, Vernon Coon and Andy Fairbairn for their help and all the other coaches and managers for turning out on a filthy night.

With David Court’s departure to Surrey, Julian Wyatt stepped into oversee the Academy players and he will run the Emerging Players’ Programme. It was particularly good to see Academy players doing so well for the county during the summer.

Matt Hunt and Philip Bayliss attended the UKCC3 course at Derbyshire CC and the National Indoor Cricket Centre. We look forward to their success and continued assistance.

The Chance to Shine programme has yet again been a great success and many young players, schools and clubs have benefited and will benefit in the future from the commitment of those coaches and clubs involved.

ENewsletters have been mailed quarterly and the website regularly updated. Sports science handouts and drills can be downloaded and we will continue to look to evolve the pages. Any contributions from coaches for the ENewsletters and Website would be much appreciated!

Looking forward to 2009, it looks as if it will be a year of change. Coaches are reminded that they must keep their CRB, First Aid and Child Protection certificates up to date otherwise the ECBCA may not renew their licence and all the benefits membership has.  The Ondaatje Devon Cricket Centre will open and a date for your diaries, the DCBCA Coaching Conference “ Leading the Field” will be held on 24th October- no excuses be there! 

My considerable thanks to Martin Webb and Matt Theedom for all they do for Devon Cricket, particularly the Coaches’ Association and a very sincere thanks to all the coaches in Devon. Once more the results, at all levels, including the girls/ladies, show what a significant contribution you are all making.

Finally with the ever increasing demands of the ECB your committee and Association is very well placed to cope with them.

Jonathan Mears

Chair ECBCA

